Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Missile Park, St. Boni
Date: June 9th, 2012
President

Mike Berger       X   
Vice President
Mike Edgett

Chapter Rep
Dawn Riba
X
Treasurer
Jim Kosse
X
Secretary
Sherry Edgett    
Sergeants at Arms
Cousin Steve      X
Charlie Cassell    X
Michael Shinn     X
Mike Jenks         X
Keith Knee         
Batman             
Total number of members attending: 23
 
Total number of guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance 2:00pm Charlie

Welcome of new members and guests 


President’s Remarks – Mike talked about the recent accident on Hwy 694 and the young woman who died. This is the start of a new push for a mandatory helmet law.

Vice-President Remarks – No report

OFFICER REPORTS
Secretary’s report (Sherry) – Motion to waive the reading of the minutes (Charlie C/Charm B) M/S/Passed. Motion to accept the minutes as written (Olive/Lee) M/S/Passed.
Treasurer’s report (Jim) -Presented at June 9, 2012 Meeting, at Missile Park, St. Boni  
Started May with $1,783.57

Income: 
Memberships – April $83.00

Products sold - $40.00

Products sold – Spring Run - $20.00

Spring Run ticket sales - $380.00

Memberships – May - $118.00
Total: $641.00

Expenses: 
Reimburse BOD hotel for chapter rep - $175.70

Reimburse BOD travel for chapter rep - $40.60

ABATE MN Association fee - $25.00

ABATE U Hospitality room expense - $188.88

First Aid kit updates - $39.23

Officer name badges and business cards - $54.00

Spring Run prize (ABATE membership) - $20.00

Spring Run printing (maps) - $30.46

5% Spring Run tickets sales tfr to MRF fund - $19.00

5% Spring Run ticket sales to Motorcycle PAC of MN - $19.00

Split Spring Run profit with State - $145.77

ABATE U hospitality room food expense - $124.58

Food at Memorial Run - $130.79 
Total: $1,013.01
May Ending Balance $1,411.56

Earmarks 
Petty Cash $40.05
MRF Donation Fund $19.00
Chapter Gambling Fund $9.25
Food Shelf Fund $26.00
Toys for Tots Fund $2.00
Buddy Bear Fund $0.00
Grand Total: $1,507.86

Spendable $1,411.56
Motion to accept Treasurer’s report – (Michael S/Olive) M/S/Passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Charlie) 

* Grounded Hogs – need place to hold the Grounded Hogs party. We have ruled out the Buffalo Legion, Chaska Legion and Chaska VFW. Please see Charlie or attend the Special Events Committee Meeting at the July Chapter meeting if you have any suggestions. Several bands have been suggested – 3rd Shift (they played at ABATE U), My Drunk Uncle and someone Smoker knows.

* Fall Run – Will be held the 2nd Saturday in October. Buzz Plante drew the card to plan the route. Please let Charlie know f fyou have a preferred stop.

* Camp Friendship – the date has been changed to Tuesday, 7/24. Leaves Sturgis Park in Buffalo at 5:30 pm, arrive at the camp at 6:00pm.
Government Relations (Mike B) - Mike discussed the recent M/C accident on 694 and that another attempt at passing a helmet law will happen in the next Legislative session. This is a serious threat and the public is not on our side. He noted that M/C deaths are down for the 3rd year in a row. He also noted that 1 in 5 car accident victims die from head trauma, while only 1 in 4 M/C accident victims die from head trauma.

Training & Education (Mary B) - The Experienced Rider Class is full @ 6/24/2012 @ Henn Tech. There is one spot available. Please see Mary if you are interested.
Products (Rhiannon) – No report

Buddy Bears - The Buddy Bear drop at the Buffalo Fire Department will be on Tues. 7/24 before the Camp Friendship event at Sturgis Park.

Public Relations (Mitch) – Camp Friendship will be on Tuesday, 7/24. Mitch has been asked by Big Brother Big Sisters if we want to hold another Bowling for Kids Sake. The chapter approved. She will set it up for mid-October. National Ride Your Bike to Work Day is Monday, 6/18.

Motion to accept the committee reports – Olive/Michael S (M/S/Passed).
OTHER REPORTS
Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force (Mitch) – At the last meeting the DOT gave an update on road construction projects. They also discussed a Rider’s Challenge to try and increase ERC registrations. The next meeting is July 19th at 5:00pm at St. Paul technical College.

Drawing of name (Mike E) – Winner= Mike B
Chapter Rep report (Dawn) – East Central Chapter is having their Summer Thunder fundraiser tonight and Dawn has a free ticket if anyone is interested. The Motorcycle PAC of MN had 1st QTR income of $2,460.25 and they had an ending balance of $12,179.87. We need a blitz in order to reach the $25,000 goal for this year. We need someone from Lake Chapter to teach Share the Road classes. Please contact Paul Tjepkes if you are interested. Dial-A-Ride has signs for sale for $5.00. See Dawn if you are interested.

Government Relations (Todd) – Todd discussed the recent media coverage on Ch. 9, Ch. 5, WCCO and the Star-Tribune about the “need” for a mandatory helmet law. He discussed the recent accident on 694 and how the victim’s mother has dedicated herself to getting a mandatory helmet law passed. He told us this is a very serious threat, not hype, and we can’t be apathetic. Todd resigned from the MRF Board to focus on this issue here in MN. We need to increase our meeting attendance, get expired members back and support the PAC. Every dime we spend should be to fight the helmet law. 

MRF Report (Todd) – Todd discussed Biker Inside the Beltway. There were 50-60 bikes, and they visited 200+ offices. The MN delegation met with Rep. Walz, Rep. Kline, Rep. Bachmann, Rep. Paulsen, and staffers for Sen. Klobuchar, Sen. Franken and Rep. Ellison. There was no meeting with Rep. McCollum or her office. Both Reps. Kline and Paulsen signed on to the Highway bill after their visit. Please send them “thank you” letters. Todd also mentioned the recent bogus M/C news story from FairWarning.org. 

OLD BUSINESS – 

Web site committee – No report

Rally Tent – Charlie researched canvas tents and we cannot afford one. He presented a quote for a 18’ x 20’ 2 mil poly tent with steel poles for $369.00 plus $150.00 for shipping and $35.00 for the anchor package. He knows of a place in Litchfield where we can store the tent. A replacement cover can be purchased for $119.00, and we can order sides at a later date. Michael Shinn noted that the 934th Air Force unit is shutting down this Fall and he will check to see if they have any canvas tents they are getting rid of.

NEW BUSINESS –  

Lake Chapter is in charge of firewood for the Rally fire. Mitch said that Kimmer has lots of oak and she will ask her about it. Popeye said he can scrounge up some wood. Mike will send out an email to the chapter to organize a firewood run in August. Per Jim K, we also need to pull the fire permit. Mike to ask Dave Clifton about the process.
Motion to place a ¼ page ad in Road noise for MN Day at Wy’s Casino in Central City – (Mitch/Todd) Discussion: Danita has already submitted the ad to Dawn. M/S/Passed.
Motion to purchase new audio equipment to record the meeting minutes, up to $50.00. – (Lee/Mike Shenk) M/S/Passed.
Charm brought up the need for chapter members to have a forum to discuss issues outside of our chapter meetings in order to keep our meetings shorter but to not shut out members opinions. The chapter agreed to have after meeting meetings to give members a forum for more in-depth communication. They will be called “skull sessions”.

Charm also brought up an issue that was first addressed at a previous meeting that the word “biker” in ABATE can turn off other motorcycle riders to our cause, such as Gold wing riders, sport bike riders, BMW riders. The acronym for ABATE has several different versions – A Brotherhood Against Totalitarian Enactments, etc. Perhaps we need to look at changing what the ABATE of MN acronym means to encourage other motorcyclists to join our organization. Multiple members agreed that the term “biker” can have negative connotations that we are all drunken hooligans. Mike B noted that we would need a written proposal for our chapter Rep to present to the BOD if we wanted to move forward with this suggestion. Do we want to form a committee to look into this? Todd feels this is the wrong time for us to be addressing this issue, as we need to focus on the upcoming helmet law. He also noted that other SMROs do not have ABATE as their name and they face the same membership struggles that we do. Mitch suggested that this be brought to the new Membership Chair. It was decided to move this discussion to a skull session after the meeting.
UPCOMING EVENTS
June 18 – National Ride to work day

June 24 - ERC 

June 30 – Southwest District Meeting, 1:00pm, Lyndwood Tex-Mex Bar, 106 E. Railroad St., Lynd, MN

July 14 – Chapter meeting – 2:00pm, Smoker’s place in Breezy Point, group ride leaving Salida Depot at 10:00am
July 24 – Camp Friendship Bike Show, leaves Sturgis Park in Buffalo at 5:30pm

July 28 – Children’s Run leaves Whiskey Junction @ noon

August 24-26 A.B.A.T.E. State Rally, Meeker Co. Fairgrounds, Litchfield

Motion to adjourn – Mitch/Marianne 
 Motions made at the 6/9/2012 meeting:

Motion to waive the reading of the minutes (Charlie C/Charm B) M/S/Passed. 

Motion to accept the minutes as written (Olive/Lee) M/S/Passed.
Motion to accept Treasurer’s report – (Michael S/Olive) M/S/Passed.
Motion to accept the committee reports – Olive/Michael S (M/S/Passed).

Motion to place a ¼ page ad in Road noise for MN Day at Wy’s Casino in Central City – (Mitch/Todd) Discussion: Danita has already submitted the ad to Dawn. M/S/Passed.
Motion to purchase new audio equipment to record the meeting minutes, up to $50.00. – (Lee/Mike Shenk) M/S/Passed.
Motion to adjourn – Mitch/Marianne 
